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5th January 2021 

Remote learning provision  

Dear Parents and Carers 

Thank you for your patience in what has been a challenging 48 hours.  The plans we put 

in place yesterday following the education union advice have now been disregarded 

following the announcement of a full lockdown by the prime minister last night. 

School is now closed to all children apart from those who have parents who are critical 

workers and those children deemed to be vulnerable. 

Today we have moved to remote learning.  This means that teachers will prepare 

learning for the children and it will be posted on Seesaw, the learning platform the 

children use for their homework.  Along with learning activities, there will also be lesson 

clips they can follow from the Oak Academy and other sources which will help with their 

understanding. 

If you have any issues with accessing the learning through this electronical format, 

please contact your child’s class teacher and they will be able to support you with 

different remote learning options. 

There is no set timetable for your child to work to during this time - you must do 

whatever works for your family circumstances.   

The teaching staff are working within their year group hub for 2 or 3 days a week 

supporting critical worker children in school.  They are also planning and posting remote 

learning to Seesaw and feeding back to the children on their work.  If you need any help 

from your child’s class teacher, contact them via Seesaw or call school and they will be 

in touch as soon as they can. 

Each class will hold a class zoom session on a weekly basis so the children can keep in 

touch with each other and share news.  This information will be sent out individually 

through the class Seesaw platform.  



If there is anything we have missed and/or you have any questions, please email school 

on hubbooking@whitefield-pri.lancs.sch.uk and we will get back to you. 

Thank you for your on-going support – if you are struggling in any way, please get in 

touch and we will do what we can to help you. 

Kind regards 

 

Sarah Foster 

Headteacher 
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